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“For the past 18 years, I have been a Roadrunner, and for that, I am truly blessed. I had the 
opportunity to join UTSA in 1999 when it was a young university, and I have seen so much 
growth and excitement build around athletics, both at the university and in the San Antonio 
community. 
 
After a lot of reflection related to my family obligations, and with great pride in all we have 
accomplished in UTSA Athletics, it is time for a new leader to take the program to its next level. 
 
I want to thank everyone who has supported me throughout my time here including the 
university’s administration, our staff and coaches, our wonderful student-athletes, and especially 
all those in the community who have done so much to support our teams. 
 
I have worked in athletics for nearly 40 years now, and I can say with great confidence that 
UTSA is a very, very special place. It truly is an institution of excellence. 
 
As I embark on the next chapter of my life, I will continue to be one of UTSA’s most loyal fans. 
Incredible success awaits our Roadrunners, and I will always carry UTSA in my heart.”  


